                           RPOU (A) LMRC
  The meeting was held 11 June 19 Willow Park, Halifax NS. 
   SJD Mapping Blitz in the Atlantic is the first to be assessed. If employees feel they have not been classified properly, they can then start the grievance process. The DCCO toolkit includes a question and answer page as well as information about grievance process which has been provided to employees. 
  We asked if there have been any unique work descriptions that have not fit into a SJD. We asked if there are stats on members who have refused to sign their new SJDs. Employer to investigate and get answers along with the stats on which SJDs have gone out to date.
    Red Seal Certification has been a problem here in the Atlantic, as the employer want to use the military QL5 certification as equivalent to red seal. We asked the Question at the national UMCC in Ottawa. The believe that the employee needed to be Red Seal and will send instructions to units.
   Future Hiring- The employer conducted a gap analysis and asked the Detachments to send their requests. Once gaps have been identified, the list will be forwarded to RPOG HQ to be reported as a pressure despite the reduction in SWE. 

  We asked to have in the minutes that Employment Equity be considered as one of the parameters for future hiring, as this is department policy. The employer responded that ADM (IEs) mandate is to have employment equity considered on all future hiring. 
  RPOD Organizational Charts: LCol Mialkowsky replied that he has not yet received them for the DET level. Bring forward for next meeting.  

  Dan Frost brought forward that during the recent town hall in Gagetown, a member stated that he had heard that there were “Seismic Changes” in Real Properties. Mr. Frost forwarded this up to Mr. Miller who sits with Col Gros-Jean, for furtherance to the ADM for an answer.
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